Email from Corporate on Records of Visitors to Council Buildings Thursday 16 July


Dear people managers, 

NHS Test and Trace is the critical next step in our response to Covid-19 and prevents further spread of infection by:
1. allowing people with Covid-19 symptoms to get tested
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]for those who test positive, tracing their recent close contacts so that they can also self-isolate.

In line with government guidance on maintaining records of staff, customers and visitors we should now collect personal details of customers and visitors who enter any of our buildings (see below for more information). This includes buildings like 5PS, and our community buildings such as libraries, leisure centres and children’s centres etc. This is because there is a higher risk of transmitting Covid-19 in places people spend a longer time in one place and potentially come into close contact with other people outside of their household. If someone tests positive for Covid-19 the people they have been in close contact with can self-isolate too to prevent further spread of infection and keep each other safe. 

This means that if you manage one of the small percentage of teams who are currently working in our buildings, you should collect personal details of any customers or visitors you arrange to meet face-to-face. 

[image: REMEMBER – wherever possible you must ask residents to phone us or use our online services, and to post documents rather than bringing them into our buildings. 

You must only meet residents face-to-face in exceptional circumstances and must not invite external visitors to our buildings unless absolutely necessary. 


]







If you do need to meet customers or visitors face-to-face…
…you should keep a record of their contact details if they are attending:
1. for longer than 15 minutes or
1. for less than 15 minutes, but are likely to come into close contact (less than 2 metres) of another person or
1. for direct care.

The contact details you need to record are: 
1. The name of the customer/visitor – if there is a group of people attending, we only need to record details of the lead member of the group 
1. A contact phone number – for each customer or visitor, or for the lead member of the group 
1. Date of visit, arrival time and wherever possible, departure time
1. If a customer/visitor will only interact with one member of staff, the name of the assigned staff member should be recorded alongside the name of the customer.

Although sharing this information is voluntary, please try to encourage customers and visitors to share their details to support NHS Test and Trace – and advise them that this information will only be used where necessary to help stop the spread of Covid-19, and will not be used for any other purposes. For more information you can read our privacy notice on the Camden website or read the NHS privacy notice here. 

Please do not collect any additional data (other than details you would normally take) from customers or visitors other than that listed above. 

Each team/service will be responsible for capturing this information and you must make sure the process is GDPR compliant 
You know your teams and services best, and therefore we aren’t being prescriptive in explaining how you should capture this information. 

Please feel free to set up a system that allows you to capture this information in the most effective way for your team/service. Guidance suggests that information should be captured digitally if possible (for an example on a spreadsheet), but a paper record is acceptable too. 

The accuracy of the information is the responsibility of the individual providing it, and you will not need to verify an individual’s identity.  Do not ask for ID or contact their phone to check it is correct.

Data protection guidance is that information should be captured digitally if possible (for an example on a spreadsheet), but a paper record is acceptable too. 

Records should be held for 21 days
After 21 days, digital records must be deleted and paper records must be securely disposed of e.g. in confidential waste bin. 

After 21 days, digital records collected for this purpose should be deleted and paper records should be securely disposed of. Usual GDPR policies apply to any records that you keep under usual business practices.

Advice and guidance on logging customer information
Public Health England has produced a Customer Logging Toolkit which provides further information and guidance on keeping records of customers and visitors. 

Any questions 
If you have any questions about your responsibilities around test and trace, please email internalcomms@camden.gov.uk  

For advice on data protection please email the Information Rights team at DPA@camden.gov.uk

You can read more and Test and Trace on essentials. 
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